March 3, 2008
Dear Friend of The Artemis Fund:

Thank you for your support of The Artemis Fund in 2008.  My students and I deeply appreciate your participation in our efforts to learn about philanthropy by serving the community.  As has been my practice since its inception, I am writing to update you on the activity of The Artemis Fund.  Our philanthropy class ended on February 27.  The impact of the experience on the students/trustees and the organizations they chose as partners will extend well into the future.

From a fundraising perspective, we had another tremendous year.  Our primary objective was to focus on process over results:  I encouraged each student to execute each step of the relationship management process with precision.  We refined our presentation materials, focused our message and paid close attention to thanking our donors properly.  To show our appreciation for our regulars, we gave all those that have supported The Artemis Fund for at least three years special recognition in our grant ceremony program.  We also gave special recognition to Mr. & Mrs. Alan Friedman and Mr. & Mrs. Steve Trager for their support in each of our seven years.  My thanks to them for trusting my students and me when this program was just in its infancy and sticking with us!  

As has been our strategy in past years, the students/trustees placed the emphasis on participation above all else.  The generosity this year was just stupendous.  The Trustees secured contributions from 44 people and organizations with a total of $13,475 in gifts.  This brings our seven year total to over $110,000, blowing by the $100,000 mark I predicted we would surpass in 2008.  Thank you all for your support.
This year, we continued our partnership with the Center for Non-Profit Excellence, using its online, common grant application (www.cnpe.org).  I encourage you to check it out!  It works much like a college common application:  grant seekers can investigate grant opportunities and use the same application for different grant makers.  After receiving twelve grant applications and selecting five finalists in December, the students/trustees embarked on an intense and systematic process to make their allocations.  The students/trustees poured over applications and tax returns, made site visits and talked to representatives of each organization.  With guidance from guest instructor Judy Miller, they made the following grants for 2008:

1. Neighborhood House 

$2,500 to help fund supplies for the Early Childhood Math and Science Enrichment Project.  

2. Arcadia Community Center 

$1,500 to help fund a photography course for refugee children.

3. Families for Effective Autism Treatment


$1,000 to help fund video equipment to assist faculty and parents of the Carriage House Pre-School more effectively and thoroughly         understand, track and treat the needs of their autistic children.

In 7 years, we have made grants of over $37,000 to 19 organizations.  Our plan this year was to grant primarily just the draw down of 5% from our fund balance, “plowing” the gifts back into the Fund’s corpus.  A generous grant from State Farm helped us bring our grant budget up to $5,000.
Thanks to the wisdom of the Community Foundation’s investment team, our fund continues to grow.  Our fund balance as of December 31, 2007 exceeded $86,000.  We are confident that the Community Foundation will nimbly navigate these currently challenging investment waters for us; with the addition of this year’s gifts and a little growth, we hope to announce a fund balance in excess of $100,000 when we enter 2009.
In addition to Ms. Miller’s visit, other advisors blessed us with their guidance:  Sherry Henry, from State Farm, and former Artemis Chair, Mary Henry, helped us with our solicitation training; Dick Wilson, from UBS, talked about innovative approaches to philanthropy; Richard White, from State Farm, helped the kids understand investment fundamentals; Anne Monell, from the Community Foundation, explained the vital role her organization plays in the affairs of The Artemis Fund and the community; Bruce Maza, executive director of the CE&S Foundation, helped the students process how to develop their own grant making style.
As you know, we try to keep our Artemis marketing materials simple and elegant.  I think Lerner & Loewe would have appreciated the fine work Alexander and Hughes Advertising did for us in assembling our brochure and website (artemis.kcd.org).  The black and white packet of information we give to our prospective donors has certainly become a big part of our brand development.  My thanks go to State Farm for funding the creation of these materials.
For those that attended the grant allocation party, I am sure you will agree that the Trustees did a great job with the event.  They spoke with poise and passion.  I could not be prouder of them for how they conducted themselves, and for their great growth and success over the course of the term.  I have always enjoyed my Artemis students, but this group was particularly easy both for their attention to their duties and for their cohesiveness.  I am also extremely grateful to all of you that have supported The Artemis Fund with your time, talent and treasure.  The program and the Fund will continue to grow and evolve; I hope that you will stay connected with it, helping prepare young adults to effectively fulfill their obligation of service to society.
Sincerely,

Chris Brice

Instructor
